

July 25, 2019

TO:

LOCSD Board of Directors

FROM:

Vicki Milledge, Director

SUBJECT:

Agenda Item 9G - 8/1/2019 Board Meeting

Los Osos Fire Council Safe Focus Group

Cabrillo Estates/Firewise/NEAT:

There were 40 attendees at the latest NEAT meeting and 100 people have filled out questionnaires regarding their capabilities and needs if they have to evacuate during an emergency.

There is a meeting on August 4th to discuss the elements of emergency preparedness.

Status of Current Projects:

Las Encinas – no current action

Cabrillo Estates – tree trimming done for now

Monarch Grove – tree trimming done for now

 MDER (Morro Dunes Ecological Reserve) – some work is finally being done. Dead trees and brush being removed in the first 50 feet only.

Future Projects:

0

- Morro Shores Blake Fixler from Supervisor Gibson's office is tasked with locating the new owner to begin conversations on the park's emergency status.
- Community Chipping event to be scheduled for 2020.
 - Montana de Oro The State is going to spend \$1.4 million on cleanup projects. None of that money will go to the coastal zone.

President

Marshall E. Ochylski

Vice President

Charles L. Cesena

Directors

Matthew D. Fourcroy Vicki L. Milledge Christine M. Womack

General Manager

Renee Osborne

District Accountant

Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief

Scott M. Jalbert

Battalion Chief Greg Huang

Mailing Address:

P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9th Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

Phone: 805/528-9370 **FAX:** 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org